THE FOURTH MEETING OF THE TRANSIT COMMITTEE OF THE CITY OF GREATER SUDBURY

Transit Garage 1800 Frobisher Street Sudbury, Ontario

Tuesday, October 3, 2006 Commencement: 2:05 p.m.

Chair

COUNCILLOR CALLAGHAN, IN THE CHAIR

Councillors

Councillors Berthiaume; Dupuis

Staff

R. Sauve, Director of Transit Services; D. Martel, Mechanical Foreperson; E. Labelle, Clerk Designate; F. Deminion, Administrative Assistant to the Director of Transit; CJ Caporale, Council Secretary

Declarations of Pecuniary Interest

None declared.

Item 2 and 3
Transit Priorities and
Presentation

Mr. Sauve provided the Committee with a copy of the draft electronic presentation which will be presented to the Priorities Committee on November 8, 2006. Changes to the presentation were noted. Councillor Callaghan noted that there should be a separate slide outlining how many buses the City has rebuilt and what the total savings were.

Mr. Sauve indicated that there will be several buses in the courtyard for viewing along with a public service announcement, prior to the Priorities Committee meeting.

Upon viewing the last slide regarding funding sources, Councillor Callaghan stated that the Committee is aware that funding may not be available in the future, therefore, the Committee is prepared to support what staff brings forward regarding sustainability.

Item 4 CUTA Update

Councillor Dupuis will provide the Committee with copies of the minutes for the CUTA Conference.

Item 5 Report No. 3 Transit Committee 2006-06-22 The Transit Committee minutes of 2006-06-22 were received for information only.

Other Business

Councillor Berthiaume asked Mr. Sauve why TransCab was not utilizing the parking lot at the Bonaventure Mall on Highway 144 in Chelmsford.

Mr. Sauve advised that the present location at the Dairy Queen was chosen for convenience but that staff would look into other locations.

Next Meeting	The next meeting will be at the call of the Chair.		
<u>Adjournment</u>	2006-7 Dupuis-Berthiaume: THAT the Time: 3:05 p.m.	HAT this meeting does now adjourn.	
		CARRIED	
Councillor Ted Callaghan, Chair		Eric Labelle, Clerk Designate	